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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement (the “Announcement”) of Jiangsu Expressway
Company Limited (the “Company”) dated 27 March 2017 in relation to the continuing
connected transaction and discloseable transaction in respect of lending to a subsidiary.
Unless otherwise defined, terms defined in the Announcement shall have the same
meanings as those used in this announcement.

As mentioned in the Announcement, it was the intention of the Company to despatch
a circular containing, among other things, information on the continuing connected
transaction and discloseable transaction, the letter of the independent financial adviser
and recommendation of the independent board committee on or before 30 April 2017.
As additional time is required for the preparation of the circular, the despatch date of
the circular will be postponed to a date falling on or before 5 May 2017.
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